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May 26, 2023

2023 Exclusive Service Area Provider (ESAP) Rate Adjustments

Dear Customer,
The purpose of this letter is to inform you of some upcoming adjustments to the 2023 rates for 

solid waste, recycling, and organic waste collection service in Fresno County. On October 31, 2017, 
the Board of Supervisors approved the Amended and Successor ESAP Agreements with the exclusive 
haulers for the continued provision of solid waste, recycling, and green waste collection services. The 
Agreements provide for routine adjustments to the rates charged for those collection services. These 
adjustments reflect changes in both the annual Consumer Price Index (CPI) value, as well as solid waste 
disposal fees at the County-operated American Avenue Disposal Site (AADS).  

For 2023, the CPI increased 5.598%, and AADS disposal fees increased by $0.66 per ton. After 
applying adjusted CPI and AADS amounts, this resulted in an increase of between $1.25 and $2.51 
for Cart service, and between $2.99 and $61.77 for Bin service. Actual adjustments are dependent 
upon which Service Rate Area a customer resides in, and the level of service a customer subscribes to 
(container size and frequency of collection). Annual rate adjustments become effective July 1, 2023. 
A full copy of the official Maximum Schedule of Rates, including bin service rates, may be found at 
www.cleanupfresnocounty.com/ESAP (QR code provided below). A hard copy of the official Maximum 
Schedule of Rates is available upon request.

We appreciate your business and look forward to continuing to provide you a high level of 
customer service. If you have any questions or would like a full copy of the official Maximum Schedule 
of Rates, please contact Mid Valley Disposal at (559) 237-9425.

Sincerely,
Mid Valley Disposal

Scan the QR code below for the Fresno 
County Resources Division’s Solid Waste 

and Recycling Programs


